
IDT America, Corp.
520 Broad Street
Newark, New Jersey 07102-3 111

July 6, 2009

VIA OVERNIGHT MAIL AND EMAIL

Mr. Darren Winslow
Union Telephone Company
7 Central Street
Farmington, NH 03835-0577

Re: Request for a Transitional and Long-Term Database Method for Local
Number Portability

Dear Darren:

In response to your June 22, 2009 reply to IDT America, Corp.’s (“IDT”) request
for long-term number portability (“LNP”), please note that IDT’s request was sent via
email on June 10, 2009 at 5.10 p.m. A hard copy of the email is attached. Therefore,
IDT finds it more accurate to state that the request was received on June 10, 2009 or, in
the spirit of compromise since the email was sent after 5 p.m., June 11, 2009. Union’s
scheduled implementation should reflect that date.

Additionally, IDT does not find it necessary to substantively respond to the
contingencies set forth in your letter other than to state that we will not agree to any
requests to delay implementation of long term LNP nor do we agree with Union’s
(apparent) position that the conditions set forth in its letter would result in the lawful
delay or elimination of IDT’s request.

Finally, because Union raised in its letter issues directly and/or indirectly
presented in Docket No. 09-048, IDT has determined that it is important for the
Commission to be aware of IDT’s request. Accordingly, IDT is filing this letter as well
as both companies’ prior communications regarding IDT’s request for LNP with the
Commission. IDT does not seek any action from the Commission at this time, but should
the Commission conclude that issues raised, including, but not limited to, the question of
whether IDT’s request for LNP was, in fact, the first request made to Union, require the
Commission’s participation, IDT does not oppose such participation.


















